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The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau, Prime Minister of Canada, The Most 

Honourable Andrew Holness ON, MP, Prime Minister of Jamaica, His Excellency 

Antonio Guterres, Secretary-General of the United Nations, Excellencies. 

It is my pleasure to join you from the Maldives in this important meeting on 

financing the 2030 agenda for sustainable development in the era of Covid-

19 and beyond. Maldives, like other Small Island Developing States, is among 

the most vulnerable due to special circumstances and needs arising from the 

adverse impact of climate change. Maldives is also among the most affected 

countries from the Covid-19 economic crisis mainly due to its high economic 

dependence on the tourism sector. With the closing of borders and the slow-

down in global tourism, our engine of economic growth has come to a halt.  

As echoed in several rounds of expert level consultations and the Ministerial 

meeting on Sep 8, the need for alternative, or simplified financing options to 

address both the immediate impact of Covid-19 and the climate emergency is 

imperative to kick start our economic recovery. I reiterate our call for the 

introduction of a mechanism for a credit guarantee scheme which would help 

reduce the cost of borrowing for developing countries due to their temporary 

liquidity constraints as well as simplifying financing procedures to cater for 

both Covid-19 and the climate crisis. We also call upon the IFIs to expand 

their 



While acknowledging the initiative by the G20 members and Paris Club to 

suspend debt service obligations owed to official bilateral creditors, I reiterate 

our call for an extension until the end of 2021 to allow the utilization of these 

savings in critical economic, social and health recovery efforts. We also need 

to extend the G20 initiative to broaden the scope of creditors. 

Your Excellencies,  

Maldives took the unprecedented step this year to close down our borders and 

the tourism industry for over three months. It was a painful but necessary 

measure; we had to take to contain Covid-19he



 

 

face the next crisis, especially as the impact of the climate emergency 

becomes an every present reality for small island vulnerable states such as 

the Maldives.  

Your Excellencies,  

We are all in this journey together. I thank all our partners in the international 

community and the United Nations, for standing in solidarity with us during 

this most challenging time, and initiating these discussions to ensure our 

concerns are raised and heard. Together, we will build back better, greener, 

and stronger. And I hope that we will continue to work constructively to meet 

the needs of the most vulnerable Small Island Developing States. 

  

I thank you.  

 


